Dear House Judiciary Committee Members,

HB 2543 the Infinite Bureaucratic Delay Bill is primarily what we have here. Yet another backhanded nibble at the 2nd Amendment.
How about quit the "defund the police" mantra and provide adequate means for the Oregon State Police to do their job efficiently,
whether it's processing firearms background checks, or all the other public safety duties they are tasked with. Instead of doing
something productive for public safety, like mental health care reform, or getting the psychopaths off the streets, you choose to
punish the innocent. This bill is just another assault on our civil rights, like HB 2510, SB 396, SB 554, SB 585, and SB 604. A cop
out on maintaining liberty for the law abiding citizen.

After growing up last century witnessing all the innocent Germans, Russians, Chinese, Cambodians, Cubans, and others sacrificed
on the alter of socialism | can't imagine how anyone would wish to bring that curse here? But here we are nibbling away at our civil
rights, at our Constitution. This whole business with attacking the 1st and 2nd Amendments over the last couple of decades is
nothing more than part of the alt-left's BAMN strategy, to prostrate us before their god, Karl Marx, the butcher of liberty, freedom,
and human beings. None of those socio-economic experiments last century got past dictatorship. No kumbaya society ever
emerged. Only slavery and death in an authoritarian state was created. How can such blood soak history be so easily forgotten, so
easily rewritten? What kind of mind would want such horror to visit again?

Unlike a Marxist, I'm no atheist. I'm a firm believer in Karma, in Buddha's Four Noble Truths and the Eightfold Path, in JC's Golden
Rule, even the Wiccan " Do what you will, but harm none". Think hard, very hard on your life choices. You will be responsible for
them, and must live with them, and their consequences. For a time history can be rewritten, but the truth has a way of finding the
light.

Regards,

Harry Wallace
reg. Independent



